
Dear Brethren  

I greet you in the name of our Lord saying how are you and your families? I am sure you are all 

doing well. I am sure too that the Lord’s flock under your care is in good health. In Zimbabwe we 

are doing fine.  

 

I do not have a lot of information to share this month neither do I have any pictures to attach. All 

the four Sundays of this month I worshipped at Hillside and taught the morning Bible classes as 

always is the case. I have mentioned in my previous reports that I am doing a survey of the 

entire Bible. I am currently in the book of Judges. Specifically this coming Sunday I am moving 

into the 13th chapter to begin a study on Samson.   

 

On Sunday 12 November,  I also preached and the sermon is uploaded on YouTube titled "The 

boy Jesus born in Bethlehem is the Christ". 

 

I have a couple of teaching slots lined up later this month in the rural areas at different places. If 

everything goes according to plan and if the rains don't disturb, I should be in the rural areas for 

the last two weeks of December and the first week of January 2024. We are now in the rainy 

season even though we have not yet received significant rains. That season comes with its own 

challenges especially the rural roads becoming impassable and slippery.  

 

On selected days, I will teach at all the rural congregations I work with. At Chinhuwa in 

particular, I am teaching on the 21st at a one day gospel meeting arranged by the congregation. 

They have asked me to teach on "Giving". More information on these classes in the December 

report. 

 

Drought relief  

The next distribution of the relief is due mid this month. If possible, may I receive the funds 

around the 18th.  

 

Thank you. Pass our greetings to your families and all brethren as you have opportunity.  

 

Your brother 

Professor 

 


